
08 June 2023 - New customer adjustment event  

 

Question 

If a new customer is connecting to a connection point which has both injection and offtake 
allocations and the new customer has the lower IRA of the two at the connection point, does this 
mean this triggers the need to move to electrically closest connection point.  This seems to be 
implied by the spreadsheet published with the revised version of the Assumptions Book. In this case 
how does Transpower intend to determine the electrically closest connection point?  
 

Response 

The ‘New Customer’ adjustment calculations are covered in clause 83 of the TPM.  
The process for determining Appendix A allocations is set out in clause 83(6). We do not use IRAs to 
calculate the new customer’s Appendix A allocations. 
 
When an actual or notional new customer connects at a connection location, the new customer’s 
starting Appendix A allocations are calculated by multiplying Transpower’s estimate of the new 
customer’s average annual offtake or injection at the connection location when the new customer is 
fully operational (variable E in clause 83(6)(a)) by the average of the benefit factors for the Appendix 
A BBI and relevant Appendix A customers (the right hand side of the formula in clause 83(6)(a)).  
 
The relevant Appendix A customers are each Appendix A customer of the same type as the new 
customer (generator or connected asset owner) at the connection location, or the electrically 
closest connection location where at least one same-type Appendix A customer exists (or existed) 
(clause 83(6) J (i)).  
 
In our assumptions book update (v1.1) (chapter 5) and supporting consultation paper (section 3.2), 
we set out how we have classified and calculated the benefit factors for Appendix A customers (the 
relevant Appendix A customers noted above) that had both offtake and injection at a connection 
location over CMP D.   
 
For Appendix A customers with both offtake and injection at a connection location, it was necessary 
to choose either average annual offtake or average annual injection as the denominator in the 
benefit factor formula.  
 
For these customers, we have:  

• used the greater of the customer’s average annual offtake and average annual injection at the 
connection location over CMP D for variable E   

• if annual average offtake is greater, treat the customer as a connected asset owner at the 
connection location when applying clause 83(6)(a)   

• if annual average injection is greater, treat the customer as a generator at the connection 
location when applying clause 83(6)(a).  

 
The IRA has no impact in determining electrically closest connection point. 
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